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Meeting Date:            December 12, 2022                                   
MINUTES 

Room Zoom 

Time: 6:00PM  

This meeting  was a virtual meeting on Zoom, by phone or by computer/IPad: 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84610100556?pwd=L2FuS2Rsemt1UDlNeGlHOEpndnJ6QT09 

Meeting ID: 846 1010 0556 

Passcode: 279296 

One tap mobile 

+13017158592,,84610100556# US (Washington D.C) 

+13126266799,,84610100556# US (Chicago) 

Dial by your location 

+1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 

Meeting ID: 846 1010 0556 
Passcode: 279296 

 

Commission Members Present: 

Eileen Sandberg, Co-Chair, participating remotely 

Jane Brown, Treasurer, participating remotely 

 Lucie Chansky, participating remotely 

Petr Chovanec, participating remotely 

Ima Jonsdottir, participating remotely 

Nancy Kritzman, participating remotely 

Darby Leigh, participating remotely 

Sandra Lingley, participating remotely 

Barbara Lischinsky, participating remotely 

Matt Volpi, participating remotely 

 

 Members Absent: 

Anne Marie Killilea,   

Nyree Kibarian  

Lakshmi Kadambi 

 

Staff: 

Jini Fairley, ADA/504 Coordinator  

 Sgt. Mike Wade, Police 

Hattie Kerwin Derrick, Mayor’s Office 

Amanda Berman, Planning 

 Nika Sandal, Planning 

Alfredo Vargas, DPW 

Isaac Prizant, DPW 

 Nicole Banks, Parks, Recreation, & Culture Commissioner 

Luis Perez Demorizi, Parks, Recreation, & Culture 

 

Guests: 

 Councilor Bowman 

Councilor Downs 

Ann Bevan 

Diana Perkins 

 Rob Caruso 

Girard Plante 

 

 

1. Introductions (6:00-6:05) 

 

 

 

 
 

                       Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

 
 

Barney Heath,  
Director, Planning & 

Development 
 

Amanda Berman 
Director, Housing & 

Community Development  
 

Nika Sandal  
Planner  

Community Development 
 

Members 
Eileen Sandberg, Co-Chair 

Anne Marie Killilea  
Jane Brown, Treasurer 

Lucie Chansky 
Petr Chovanec 
Ima Jonsdottir 

Lakshmi Kadambi  
Nyree Kibarian 

Nancy Kritzman 
Darby Leigh  

Sandra Lingley 
Barbara Lischinsky 

 Matt Volpi 
 

Jason Rosenberg 
Chairman Emeritus 

 
 

Advisor 
Sergeant Michael B. Wade  

 Newton Police Department 
 

Staff 
Jini Fairley 

ADA/Sec 504 Coordinator 
617-796-1253 

 
1000 Commonwealth Ave. 

Newton, MA 02459 
T 617-796-1240 
F 617-796-1254 

www.newtonma.gov 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84610100556%3Fpwd%3DL2FuS2Rsemt1UDlNeGlHOEpndnJ6QT09&data=04|01|jfairley@newtonma.gov|3ba218c54e4547f1234f08d8a69f5a6a|2a3929e0ccb54fb381402e2562c90e96|0|0|637442550635242958|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|1000&sdata=QAs9eKjNu8o5ai0Q%2BDL0YYxEfmritS5SOaHqo16qcF0%3D&reserved=0
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The meeting started at 6PM and there were 8 COD members present. Matt and Barbara joined 

after the next agenda item, Anne Marie, Nyree, and Lakshmi were absent. 

 

2.  Approval of the    November 14, 2022 Meeting Minutes (6:05-6:10) 

Eileen asked if there were any changes to the draft minutes for the November meeting. 

Hearing none, Sandra made a motion to accept the minutes as distributed and Ima seconded 

the motion. The motion passed by a vote of 6-0-2( Nancy and Darby abstained as they were 

absent last month). 

 

3.  CDBG Report (6:10-6:15) 

Nika gave a brief CDBG report, which can be found on page 5. Nika indicated that there 

were 2 updates on these access projects, and she invited Luis to describe the 2 proposed 

paths (interior and perimeter) at McGrath Park, so that the COD can decide which they 

recommend. These potential designs and presentation for McGrath Park can be found 

on page 6 & 7. 

Luis and Commissioner Banks described that the perimeter path, chosen and 

recommended by the COD back in January 2021, had some disadvantages as to the 

safety zone between the field and the proposed path around the fields, and that a 

Lacrosse practice wall my interfere with clearances. A more interior pathway is the 

second pathway being proposed, by the Parks, Recreation, and Culture Department, 

which is a much shorter loop and accesses the fields for spectators, with a shorter 

distance from accessible parking than the perimeter. One member favored this one, but 

the majority of the members recommend the perimeter around the outside of the fields 

by the edge of the woods, both for spectating and for walking exercise and enjoyment of 

the entire park. A lengthy discussion ensued and at the end of about an hour, the COD 

Co-chair asked PRC to come back with a new design which includes a perimeter 

pathway around the park, since both pathways cannot be chosen, that a compromise 

perhaps with the high school athletics, and no vote was taken. Luis mentioned that an 

update will be given to the Parks & Rec Commission on December 19.  

 

4.  Accessible Fines Reports (6:15-6:20) 

Sgt. Wade gave the 2 Fines reports, which can be viewed on pages 8 & 9. 

 

5. Review of Top 3 FY24 CDBG Access Projects (6:20-6:50) 

Before the review of the top 3 potential FY24 CDBG funded access projects, Alfredo gave an 

update to the final design of the improvements at Langley/Warren/chase intersection. The cost 

estimate increased from 118,000 to 155,000. This design can be viewed on page 10. The 

increase is due to escalation of construction costs and the scope of the project. This project 

will be put out to bid in January and construction will begin in the spring. Sandra wanted to 

know the breakdown of this new cost estimate, which includes 100,000 from CDBG funds, 

18,000 for COD Fines funds (for the RRFB), and the remaining 37,000 will be from DPW 

Traffic Calming funds. There were a couple of questions about the accessibility and height of 

the RRFB buttons and beacons, and Ima commented that this completed design will bring so 

much needed safety and accessibility crossing Langley and Warren. 
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Next Nika, Alfredo, and Isaac, presented the 3 proposed potential access projects for FY24 

CDBG funding, and can be viewed on pages 11 & 12: RRFB at 1860 Washington St., which 

has increased to include an overhead RRFB system as well as the standard roadside beacons, 

to 100,000;  City Hall Drive crossing, which includes 2 curb ramps, improvements of road 

within the crosswalk, and closing up a curb ramp on the park side of the circle. This cost 

estimate is 42,000; intersection of Watertown and Chapel Streets, constructing 6 curb ramps 

to replace 3 apex curb ramps on 3 corners and the 4th corner apex curb ramp cannot be 

replaced due to above ground utilities. The cost estimate is a range from 120,000 to 150,000, 

due to the possibility of moving or adding signal poles to accommodate accessible placement 

of the APS buttons. There was a question about if the City Hall Drive project was chosen, 

should another project be considered for the balance of the CDBG allocation. Amanda said 

that the balance from that project could be held for FY25 CDBG funded projects, but it is too 

late to introduce a 4th project at this time. There were questions about the first project, and as 

proposed with the overhead and the roadside pole on the golf club side, there is only 30” if the 

RRFB pole is mounted at the fence, a possible cutout of the fence at the bottom may be 

necessary. Or perhaps the RRFB could be at the curbside. Transportation feel the overhead 

RRFB is necessary for safety here, as there are 4 lanes of traffic and cars seem to be moving 

quite fast in this stretch, and strongly discourages installing the lower cost option of just the 

roadside RRFB system. 

 

6. Review of Updated Gath Pool Design Plans (6:50-7:25) 

Luis presented the updated design for the renovation of the Gath Pool facility, which 

can be viewed on pages 13 &14. This updated design now includes 2 separate pools 

rather than a combined recreation and lap/competition  pool. The 2 pools have 

accessible ramps and lifts providing 2 accessible forms of entrance/egress for each pool. 

The pool deck has expanded a little and the Splash Pad has been decreased a little. 

Several members commented that having only one accessible, gender neutral,  family 

bathroom doesn’t seem to be enough, as caregivers who are the opposite sex as their 

person with a disability will need this type of privacy and accessibility and many other 

family groups use this same bathroom/changing room, even if they don’t need the 

accessibility. When asked if there is any way even one more of these private accessible 

gender neutral bath/changing rooms being considered, Luis said no, that would require 

complete renovation of the existing building/bathhouse, and this project focuses on the 

pool renovation and some modifications to the interior of the bathhouse. Matt asked 

about the deck space where Luis said was flexible for strollers or storage, or café seating, 

as a potential to create one or more private bath/changing rooms. Commissioner Banks 

and Luis said they will bring these comments and suggestions back to their 

architects/designers. Other members asked about a water wheelchair to get into the 

pool, which are quite wide, that perhaps a shower chair on wheels my work better, 

especially with the ramps. Luis said they haven’t flushed all those details out yet, and 

encourage members to recommend equipment like that for the pools going forward, 

including the parents, teachers,  and OT/PT professionals of the Newton Early 

Childhood Program next door to this facility. Overall there was much praise for this 

new design, and in particular, having both accessible lifts and ramps into both pools. 
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7. Treasurer’s Report (7:25-7:30)  

Jane, Treasurer of the COD, gave the Treasurer’s report which can be viewed on page 

15. 

 

8.     ADA Coordinator’s Report (7:30-7:35)  

Jini briefly gave her report on ADA activities for the month of November, which can be 

viewed on page 16. Jini announced that the Planning and Development Board adopted 

the 2022 ADA/504 Transition Plan at their November 7, 2022 meeting. 

 

9. Current COD  Member Intros (7:35-8:05) 

Eileen said that this agenda item will need to be postponed to the January meeting due 

to the late hour. She also suggested that the members may want to consider a separate 

meeting/retreat as the COD did in 2020. She also mentioned that COD officer elections 

are coming up in January and suggested everyone consider taking on a leadership role, 

and she  might not be  able to consider Co-Chair in 2023. 

 

10.    2023 COD Meeting Dates & Hybrid Discussion (8:05-8:30) 

Jini distributed the dates of the 2023 COD meetings, in advance, to all. These dates can 

be viewed on page 17. Due to the late hour, a discussion as to Hybrid meetings and all 

Zoom did not take place, but will be considered at the February meeting. Speaking of 

dates, Eileen confirmed that the Me2 Concert will be held at the Newton North 

Auditorium in the afternoon of May 7 as the COD’s Mental Awareness event. 

 

11. Adjournment (8:30) 

The meeting adjourned at 8:40PM. 

 

 

The minutes were prepared and respectfully submitted by Jini Fairley. 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE:              January 9, 2023 
 

The location of this meeting is wheelchair accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with 

disabilities requiring assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the city of Newton’s 

ADA/Sec.504 Coordinator, Jini Fairley,at least two business days in advance of the meeting: jfairley@newtonma.gov or 

(617) 796-1253. For Telecommunications Relay Service, please dial 711 or call City Hall’s TTY/TDD line at 617-796-

1089. 

  

mailto:jlojek@newtonma.gov
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Supplemental Materials and Reports: 

 

 December 2022 CDBG Report.pdf 

Newton Commission on Disability  

CDBG Access Projects Report  

December 12, 2022  

FY22 McGrath Park Perimeter Path Installation – (CD22-03A; Budget: $91,300.00; Expended: $0; Balance: $91,300.00)  

Constructing an accessible perimeter path around Richard McGrath Park. Project has been presented to the Parks 

Commission. Design plan will be presented 

to the COD at the December meeting, to be concluded with a vote on which design to go forth with.  

FY23 Langley/Warren/Chase Crossing – (CD23-03A; Budget: $100,000.00; Expended: $0; Balance: $100,000.00)  

Installation of accessible crossings at Langley Rd. and Warren St. This includes a bump out on the northeast corner of the 

intersection to create the space 

needed to install a curb cut to cross Warren St. DPW has updated the scope of work and concept design for this project. 

Project will be presented at the 

December meeting.  

FY24 Potential Projects –  

Planning staff will meet with DPW to discuss future scoping plans for these potential projects.  

  

1. Chapel St. / Watertown St. Reconstruction of existing curb cuts at three of the four corners of this intersection to give 

them the correct orientation. 

The curb cut at the northeast corner (Bridal Alterations) would remain as is due to the presence of an existing utility pole, 

traffic signal, traffic signal 

cabinet, and potentially a protruding basement underneath the sidewalk at the back of sidewalk that make it too complex 

to change the configuration of 

this corner. Scope of work and concept design has been updated.  

  

  

2. City Hall Campus Two curb cuts should be added to connect folks to the accessible elevator entrance near the 

Department Head parking lot. Site visit 

has been completed.  

  

  

3. An RRFB system crossing Washington Street at 1860 Washington Street at Temple Reyim. Site visit has been 

completed.  
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McGrath_Presentation_10.17.2022.pdf 

MichaelDodson  

Project Manager CDM Smith  

JonBronenkant  

Landscape Architect CDM Smith  

LuisPerezDemorizi  

Director of Newton Parks, Recreation & Culture Department  

October 17, 2022  

 

McGrath Park Conceptual Field  

 

Improvements Project  

 

City of Newton  

 

PREVIOUSCOMMUNITY,STAKEHOLDERAND COMMISSIONMEETINGSTODATE  

AthleticFieldsStrategicPlan  

table with 5 columns and 9 rows 

•  

AthleticFieldsEngineeringServicesRFQ  

-September 2021 Thru January  

   

2022  

•  

Communitymeeting1 

-October 20th , 2021; October 27th , 2021  

•  

CityCouncilUpdate 

-December 8th , 2021  

•  

ConservationCommissionUpdate 

-January 6th , 2022  

•  

CityCouncilPrograms&ServicesUpdate 

-June 22nd , 2022  

•  

CommunityMeeting2 

-June 13th , 2022  

•  

ParksandRecreationCommissionUpdate 

-June 22nd , 2022  

•  

Commission 

on 

DisabilityUpdate 

-July 11th , 2022  

table end 

FocusGroupsandStakeholders  

·  

Newton North HS Athletic Director  

·  

Bike Newton  

·  

Safe Routes to Schools  
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·  

Newton Girls Soccer  

·  

Newton Youth Soccer  

·  

Ultimate Disk  

·  

Newton Little League  

·  

Newton Girls Softball  

·  

Friends of Newton Tennis  

Project Goals: McGrath Park  

•  

Maximize field and site layout for increased permitted lacrosse field space  

•  

Minimize disturbance to field and mature trees  

•  

Remove underutilized backstops and infields  

•  

Expand irrigation to areas where ball fields have been removed  

•  

Improve accessibility and install perimeter path  

•  

Locate lacrosse practice wall  

•  

Install shade trees  

•  

Provide seating  

McGrath Park Existing Conditions Plan  

3 

McGrath Park Bird’s Eye Drone Imagery  

3 

McGrath Park Existing Photos  

3 

McGrath Park Existing Photos  

3 

McGrath Park Existing Photos  

3 

McGrath Park Site Analysis  

3 

McGrath Park Conceptual Site Plan  

3 

Thank you  
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NEWTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

NEWTON COMMISSION ON DISABILITY 
 

PARKING TICKET AND FINES REPORT 
 

NOVEMBER 2022 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TOTAL NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED   22 

TOTAL VALUE OF TICKETS ISSUED    $ 4,400.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 1,200.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 1,000.00 

TOTAL OUTSTANDING      $ 2,200.00 

 

 

 

CODE # 26 ACCESSIBILITY SPOTS 

 

NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED      15 

TOTAL VALUE       $ 3,000.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 1,200.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 1,000.00 

TOTAL DUE        $ 800.00 

 

 

CODE # 27 CURB CUTS 

 

NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED     7     

TOTAL VALUE       $ 1,400.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 000.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 000.00 

TOTAL DUE        $ 1,400.00    
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NEWTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

NEWTON COMMISSION ON DISABILITY 
 

PARKING TICKET AND FINES REPORT 
 

FISCAL YEAR 2023 
 

As of November 30th, 2022 
 

 

 

 

FY 2023 Year-to-date Parking Ticket Totals 

 

 

TOTAL NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED   166 

TOTAL VALUE OF TICKETS ISSUED    $ 33,200.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 13,415.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 13,810.00 

TOTAL OUTSTANDING      $ 6,020.00 

 

 

 

CODE # 26 ACCESSIBILITY SPOTS 

 

NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED      139 

TOTAL VALUE       $ 27,800.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 12,815.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 11,410.00 

TOTAL DUE        $ 3,625.00 

 

 

CODE # 27 CURB CUTS 

 

NUMBER OF TICKETS ISSUED     27     

TOTAL VALUE       $ 5,400.00 

SUCCESSFUL APPEALS     $ 600.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAID      $ 2,400.00 

TOTAL DUE        $ 2,400.00   
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2022-XX (Langley Warren Chase PR-COLOR.pdf 
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SCALE: 1" = 10'  

CITY OF NEWTONMASSACHUSETTS  

CITY OF NEWTON  

MASSACHUSETTS  

FOR THE  

PEDESTRIAN IMPROVEMENTS AT THE INTERSECTION OF  

LANGLEY RD AT WARREN ST AND CHASE ST 
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Prospective CDBG Projects_FY24.pdf 

Prospective Projects for  

FY24 CDBG Funding 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

HOUSING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIVISION 

COMMISSION ON DISABILITY, 12/12/2022 

RRFB system crossing  

Washington Street at 1860  

Washington Street at  

Temple Reyim 

Ex. Accessible Parking 

Map 

 

Description automatically generated 

Ex. Accessible Parking 

3 

Image preview 

Scope of Work: Overhead Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB) at existing crosswalk across Washington Street in 

front of Temple Reyim. The conceptual 

level cost estimate for this work is $100K. 

Example of overhead RRFBsfrom Marlborough. 

City Hall Campus 

City Hall Campus 

3 

City Hall Campus 

Scope of work: The project consists of implementing pedestrian access improvements at City Hall Drive near the 

accessible entrance to City Hall by the 

department heads parking lot. The work includes milling and overlaying the road within the crosswalk, restriping the 

existing continental crosswalk, reconstructing 

two existing curb ramps to bring them into compliance, adding pedestrian crossing signs, and closing one existing curb 

ramp across City Hall on the east 

side of the circle. The construction cost estimate based on the concept plan is $42K. 

Chapel Street at  

Watertown Street 

2 

Scope of work: The project consists of implementing pedestrian access improvements at the intersection of Watertown 

Street and California Street. The work 

includes reconstructing three existing apex curb ramps at three corners of the intersection to split them up into two 

perpendicular curb ramps per corner, 

reconfiguring the existing traffic signals so the pedestrian push buttons are adequately positioned near the level landings, 

and restriping the existing 

crosswalks and stop lines. There is a fourth existing apex curb ramp at the northeast corner of the intersection that will be 

left as an apex curb ramp 

due the presence of existing above ground utilities at this corner that are too complex to move to make room and make 

splitting this curb ramp into two 

perpendicular curb ramps not practical.  

The construction cost estimate based on the concept plan is $120K; however, the cost could potentially increase to up to 

$150K if the curb ramps cannot 

be combined as shown on the concept plan and additional traffic signal work is required. 

Citizen Participation Plan 

The Citizen Participation Plan outlines the City’s responsibility to solicit active citizen participation. The Plan was 

developed to provide citizens and 

other interested parties with opportunities to participate in an advisory role in the planning, implementation, and 

evaluation of CDBG programs which primarily 



 

CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
Commission On Disability 

 

 

Preserving the Past    Planning for the Future                                 12 

 

benefit Newton’s low and moderate-income residents. 

“The Commission on Disability informs project priorities and provides recommendations for use of Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds in projects 

that remove architectural barriers and increase accessibility throughout the City of Newton.” 

Citizen Participation Plan can be found online at:  

https://www.newtonma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=33951 

https://www.newtonma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=33951
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Gath Pool 4.0 Announcement.pdf 

Newton Parks, Recreation & Culture Department  

3 

246 Dudley Road, Newton, MA 02459  

Office: (617) 796-1500  

parks@newtonma.gov 

Nicole Banks, Commissioner  

December 9, 2022  

To: City Council  

CC: Mayor Ruthanne Fuller  

Josh Morse, Public Buildings Commissioner  

From: Nicole Banks, Commissioner  

Re: Gath Pool 4.0, a revised design  

Dear City Councilors,  

The goal of the Gath Pool project has been to best meet the needs and interests of the recreational, league, lap swimmers 

and walkers, while creating a 

wonderful, inclusive, welcoming, and universally accessible asset for all residents. In some cases, the needs and interests 

of one group intersected, requiring 

careful review of how best to achieve a most favorable design for all.  

While we knew there were opportunities and challenges associated with a two-pool versus one-pool approach, we initially 

felt that the best approach for 

the project included a single contiguous pool design. We listened carefully throughout the community outreach process, 

small stakeholder group listening 

sessions, and the normal review process with the various boards and commissions. We heard from these groups that there 

was an openness for more compromise, 

that everyone truly wanted to see the best possible design outcome. With this support and encouragement, we went back 

to the drawing board to test various 

design approaches to see if we could achieve an improved design without sacrificing our project goals and objectives. 

Through this public process, and 

informed by ample community input, our design has evolved.  

Working with our design team from BH+A, we have found a way to address our goals and objectives, while also creating 

a two-pool  

design that will work better for all stakeholders. While this approach is slightly more expensive to construct and operate, 

it will yield a  

finished product that simply checks more boxes for everyone. We have taken this new design back to key stakeholders for 

preliminary  

feedback and are heartened by their initial assessment. As with the previous one-pool design, the new “Gath Pool 4.0” 

two-pool  

design has elements that require some compromise between different stakeholders. All of the compromises have been 

empathically  

embraced to allow for this optimal design. The new pool design and all previous project materials can be viewed at  

www.newtonma.gov/gathpoolproject. 

Great community projects are a product of solid communication, collaboration, openness to compromise, and evolution of 

thought. Being responsive to the 

community is good governance, and we are blessed to have such a passionate and dedicated city. We appreciate the 

dedicated groups and individuals who have 

been working tirelessly to help improve the design for our community. In this spirit of openness, we will be presenting the 

new design to the Commission 

on Disability this week and back to the Parks and Recreation Commission later this month for a public hearing. With their 

support we will bring the project 

back to the Community Preservation Committee to request their support to fund the project. In addition to CPA funds, we 

have $1M in ARPA funds and $400K 

in state funds (thanks to Sen. Kay Khan) that will help make this project possible. Ultimately, this project will come 

before the City Council for final 
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funding approval.  

We will be moving quickly to advance this design so that we may start construction immediately after the 2023 swim 

season concludes, with our goal of opening 

the new pool for the start of the 2024 swim season.  

Respectfully,  

Nicole Banks, Commissioner  

Gath Pool design 4.0  

491 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 

Given by Jane Brown, Treasurer of the  Newton Commission On Disability  (COD) 

Presented at the     December 12, 2022 Newton COD Meeting 

As of December 9, 2022, the balances are as follows: 

Account # 5500-335518 H-P. Fines-Disability Commission 

Type: Receipts Reserved for Appropriation (These funds have to go before the City Council to be appropriated before 

being used) 

Balance: $38,499.60 (will increase at end of fiscal year) 

 

 Account # 01C40128 Set up to pay for RRFB at Langley/Warren/Chase intersection 

Type: Special Appropriations 

Balance: $18,000.00 

 

Account # 01C60211 Set up to purchase accessible equipment for Burr School playground. 

Type: Special Appropriations 

Balance: $1,537.00 

 

Account # 01C10802-513010  Operation Access – Disability Commission 

Set up to pay for targeted enforcement of accessible HP Fines violations by the Police  

Type: Special Appropriations 

Balance: $1,880.89 (will increase by $7000 shortly) 

 

Account#C401083-586005  Set up to purchase and install Accessible Pedestrian Signals (APS) units at the 

Waverly/Tremont intersection 

Type: Special Appropriations 

Balance: $50.50 (8 APS units installed in December 2018 

 

Account # 5064D103 Set up in Fall 2015 to receive Community Access Monitor Program fees and pay expenses) 

Type: Revolving Account 

Balance: $290.00 
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ADA COORDINATOR’S REPORT 
 

Given by Jini Fairley, ADA/Section 504 Coordinator  

Presented at the     December 12, 2022,  Newton Commission On Disability meeting for  activities 

during the month of  November 2022. 

 

 Site Visits: 

None in November  

 

 Trainings: 

•        Harvard School of Design- Accessibility of Polling Places 

•          IHCD on Autism 

•  DEIA (A is for Accessibility)- Federal Workspaces 

•  BU School of Public Health- Centering  Disability in the Public Health Agenda- excellent 

 

 Meeting/Events/Conference Calls: 
•    Newton Highlands Village Enhancement Community meeting 

•  Planning & Development Board- approved/adopted 2022 ADA/504 Transition Plan 

•  Meetings with MBTA GLT Team for Newton Highlands station 

•   Newton Historical Commission -Newton Highlands MBTA station-will recommend appro-

priate  lighting & forms & materials to reflect historical station building 

•  Finance  Council– for funding Operation Access- passed 

•   DRC Meeting for NewCAL & Gath Pool 

•              Land Use for Dunkin DonutDrive-Through-denied 

•  NewCAL community meeting 

•  NewCAL-Attend bi-weekly Working Group meetings 

•       Fair Housing Committee (FHC)- attend monthly meetings 

• FHC Lottery/Lease-up Subcommittee monthly meetings 

• Complete Streets Committee & Road Paving- attend  bi-weekly meetings 

• Commissions On Disability Alliance Monthly Meetings 
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2023 Newton Commission On Disability Meeting Dates 

 

 

Below are the Commission On Disability meeting dates for the 2022 calendar year: 

 

Monday, January 9, 2023  

Monday, February 13, 2023 

Monday, March 13, 2023 

Monday, April 10, 2023 

Monday, May 8, 2023 

Monday, June 12, 2023 

Monday, July 10, 2023 

Monday, August 14, 2023 

Monday, September 11, 2023 

*Monday, October 16, 2023 

Monday, November 13, 2023 

Monday, December 11, 2023 

 

*The Commission usually meets on the second Monday of every month, unless there is a conflict with a civic or religious 

holiday. The * date is the exception this year due to a national holiday. In October, 2023, the COD meeting will be held 

on the third Monday of  that month. 

 


